
Newsletter — Friday 22nd May 2020  

Dear Parents/Guardians 

Mrs Amanda Ryan  

Hello Year 10, 
 
I hope you have all had a good week. I have been experimenting this week by planting some vegetables and herbs.  This is a 
big deal for me as I do struggle to keep the simplest of house plants alive!  I have also been reading the book Wonder and 
trying to pretend I have some photography skills.  Have a look at the Art departments Instagram feed and see what you 
think! I’m thinking of you and your families all the time and wondering what you are up to.  I hope you are all keeping safe 
and well. 
 
There have been some excellent examples of Year 10 work sent in again this week.  This makes me very proud and you 
should feel proud too.  To any of you who have not returned work as yet please don’t worry.  We would love to see this but 
if you are unable to send this back we look forward to seeing this when we are back together.  It is important to keep up 
with your learning however it is equally important to make sure you are giving yourself a break and enjoying time with your 
loved ones.  We would have broken up for half term this week so please try and enjoy this as best you can in these difficult 
times.  Do the things you love and that make you happy.  I look forward to seeing you all and sharing stories soon but in the 
meantime take care and keep smiling! 
 

Miss Roby  

As we approach the end of the strangest half term ever I hope you are all keeping safe and 
well. I really value using the newsletter to communicate with you and I hope it gives you a 
small piece of ‘normal’ in your life! 

In terms of keeping in touch, I hope all of our pupils have watched the short ‘Elbow’ film of 
some of the staff here at Hillside saying 'hello'. 

If anyone is struggling to cope; which would be totally understandable in these 
circumstances, please see the helpline numbers included here and don’t hesitate to use 
them. 

Thank you to all of the parents who have started to engage with the ‘MyED’ school app. If I 
could ask for your support in downloading the app and starting to check it regularly, we can 
revert to this as our main means of communication with families. We must have your up to 
date mobile number: if you think this needs updating please ring the school office or email 
admin@hillsidehigh.co.uk to inform us. 

On Friday we should break up for half term and although living in lockdown means it will be nothing like a normal holiday from school I 
would encourage you all to take a break from your school work. I recently read an article which spoke about using this time to learn new 
skills and to build our resilience in coping with change. If you follow us in Twitter and Instagram there are many examples of you, and the 
Hillside staff, doing this, which is brilliant and please continue to send us your photos - we really enjoy seeing what you are doing. 

The uncertainty around school returning continues; although I am sure all families have realised that any return for pupils in Year 7-9 
before the summer holiday is extremely unlikely. We are busy planning to allow our Year 10 pupils some kind of return to school before 
the summer but guidance for this is changing almost daily and I will communicate the plan with Year 10 parents as soon as possible. Year 
10 parents should have received a letter this week, from our CEO Gary Kelly, giving our most up to date position. 

Please keep safe, take care and enjoy half term next week. 

mailto:admin@hillsidehigh.co.uk


Hillside High Home School Learning  

Year 10 
Year 10 - Don’t forget to check your emails every Monday morning to read through the work 

set for the week ahead. Your teachers check their emails daily so keep in touch with examples 

of your work or even just to say hello and let us know how you are getting on! 

Reading Extract - Each week we will put a short piece of writing for you to read linked to a 

book that a member of staff at Hillside is reading. This week Mr Edwards has shared an extract 

from Alice’s Adventures in Wonderland by Lewis Carroll which was written in 1865 but is still an 

excellent and humorous read with lots of hidden meanings. 


